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April 29, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Ordinance #14517 requires the Executive to prepare a response to the following budget proviso: 

“Of this appropriation, $100,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive submits and the council approves by motion a work plan and schedule for implementing a performance measurement system for executive departments.  The work plan should be accompanied by a report identifying the departments selected for early emphasis and identify the criteria that were used to select the departments. The report should identify criteria for evaluating department mission and goal statements and rate each department’s mission and goal statement in accordance with these criteria.  The motion, work plan and report shall be transmitted to the council by April 30, 2003.  If these materials are not transmitted by that date, appropriation authority for $100,000 shall lapse.

The motion, work plan, and evaluation report required by this proviso must be filed in the form of 16 copies with the Clerk of the Council, who will retain the original and will forward copies to each council member and to the lead staff for the budget and fiscal management committee and the labor, operations technology committee or their successors.”

The package I am transmitting to you today includes a report, work plan and schedule addressing the above requirements.  In addition, I have included a motion for approval of the work plan and schedule for implementing performance measurement in the executive departments.

Thank you for your consideration of the proviso response.  We look forward to discussing these materials with the Labor, Operations and Technology Committee chaired by Dow Constantine.  If you have any questions, please contact Steve Call, Director, Office of Management & Budget at 206-296-3434.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




  Mike Alvine, Lead Staff, LOT Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Paul Tanaka, Director, Department of Executive Services

Steve Call, Director, Office of Management & Budget


Dr. Alonzo Plough, Director, Seattle/King County Department of Public Health


Steve Thompson, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention

Pam Bissonette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks


Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation

Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services


Stephanie Warden, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services

Debora Gay, Deputy Director, Office of Management & Budget


Caroline Whalen, Deputy Director, Department of Executive Services


Deb Thalasitis, Senior Policy Analyst

